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	Dear Parents/Carers,


First I would like to say an enormous WELL DONE to everyone again for the high level of participation we are seeing in all classes, keep working hard and make sure you are at your class calls to undertake new learning.
P1-3 return to school Monday 22nd February
The Scottish Government has confirmed pupils in P1-3 will be returning to school from Monday 22nd February. Unfortunately, this does not include the P4 children in the composite P3/4 class who will continue to learn from home. We will provide additional information to these families directly on our plans for this. 

We are delighted to welcome our P1-3 children back into school and would like you to help prepare your child for the return to school again. I have attached some additional information, for both parents/carers and for the children, to help you with this. I’d also like to remind you of the routines which will be in place as we return again.

Families of children in P1-3 who have borrowed a device from us could they please return these to school on Monday, along with their chargers, so pupils can use them in school. Thanks. The pupils will still access their homework through Teams. If there are any issues then please contact us as quickly as possible.

Symptoms of coronavirus

No-one should attend school if they or their household have symptoms of Coronavirus. Contact Test and Protect at NHSinform.scot for advice if you have symptoms.

The most common symptoms are:

· A new continuous cough

· fever/high temperature (37.8C or greater)

· loss of, or change in, sense of smell or taste (anosmia)

A new continuous cough is where you:

· have a new cough that’s lasted for an hour

· have had 3 or more episodes of coughing in 24 hours

· are coughing more than usual
Communication procedures

Parents informing us of absence, medical appointments etc should contact the school via enquiries@chapelhall.n-lanark.sch.uk in the first instance or leave a message on the school phone on 01236 632138 where someone will get back to you as soon as possible. Please avoid coming into the school reception as much as possible and if you need to do so, then a face covering must be worn in line with Scottish Government guidance.

Entry/Exit procedures

· The school gate on Russell Street will open at 8.45am and if necessary parents can bring them into the normal internal gate

· Parents should leave through the service gate, strictly following the one way system. 

· All parents/carers must wear a face covering unless exempt.
· Pupils will come straight into the playground and enter the school to sanitise their hands. 

· Only one P1-3 parent/carer should collect their children and must stand on a blue spot in the playground. (Keep the exit area clear please)
· Stand on spots further away from the doors until your child’s class is exiting so the children can see their parent/carer.
· No other parents should enter the school grounds but meet their child away from the school as before. 

· Parents should not approach staff dismissing children. 
· Parents MUST NOT gather inside or outside the school grounds to ensure they adhere to Government guidance.
Order of dismissal:

Senior doors P6&7 bubble, P4&5 bubble, P3/4, P3

Infant Doors P2a, P2b, P1a, P1b

(Any pupil in the senior bubbles will collect younger siblings and leave through the senior doors)
Remember all pupils and parents must exit via the Service Yard following the one-way system .

Handwashing and distancing etc
A few things to remind your child of before the return….
· The importance of handwashing (you may wish to send in soap if your child needs this again- clearly label)
· Avoid touching other people both children and adults and keep a 2m distance from adults as much as possible

· Avoid bringing anything from home unless necessary – labelled water bottles, lunchboxes etc – no toys!

· Play in their class bubbles and not mix with other bubbles

Breakfast Club
We have been advised that Breakfast Club currently remains only to be used for Key Worker and other pupils who are currently eligible to attend school. No other P1-3 pupils should currently attend.

P4-7 Learning at Home
Reminder that for all our other pupils learning continues at home. It is very important that children attend the Daily check-in and class lessons when these are set. Teachers continue to provide NEW learning and any missing out is lost learning opportunities. These are also opportunities to get questions answered. 
Daily Check-in times

9.30 P4, P5, P5/4, P6, P6/7, P7a, P7b
· It is VITAL that all children participate in the learning provided

· Work the children will be undertaking will be posted daily in Teams 
· Children’s work must be uploaded for the teacher to mark and provide feedback (work posted after 3pm may not be commented on until the following day)
· Jotters will be available at the Post Office and Coop
· Also available are BBC TV programmes being aired, BBC Bitesize activities, Virtual Classroom Team for additional activities 
Pupils are expected to engage in Remote Learning as they would be expected to attend school. We will be in contact if your child is not uploading work or taking part in Teams calls as we want to ensure the very best progress is made during this difficult time. We also have support from our colleagues in Community Learning and Development and Social Work if support is needed for families beyond what we can do to help. Again I want to stress that WE ARE HERE TO HELP in any way we can.

Stay safe and follow the guidance(
Thank you again for all your support.

Mrs Brown
Head Teacher

gw09brownsuzanne2@glow.sch.uk
Sources of Support

Financial Inclusion Team  

FIT@northlan.gov.uk
Psychological services Helpline

Tel: 01236 812380

Social Work Services (Airdrie office)

Tel: 01236 757000

National Parent support website (Scottish Government)

www.Parentzone.org.uk

Ready


Respectful


Safe












